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The undersigned Albuquerque Police Officers Association (APOA) representative is
hereby submitting APOA membership cards pursuant to Sections 3-2-7 (A) and 3-2-7
(D) (1) of the City of (City) Labor Management Relations Ordinance (LMRO) and Rules
2.7, 2.8, 2.10 and 2.31 of the City's Labor Management Relations Board (Board). The
APOA requests the Board certify the APOA as the exclusive bargaining agent for all
City Internal Affairs Force Division Investigators employed with the City's Police
Department.

Since this petition includes APOA membership cards authorizing and designating the
APOA as the exclusive bargaining agents from thirteen (13) investigators, the APOA
requests immediate certification of the APOA as the employees' exclusive bargaining
agent.

The APOA is currently the bargaining agent for the City's police officers and prisoner
transport operators. The APOA is located at 3813 Hawkins N.E, Albuquerque, NM
87109. The City’s Police Department is headquartered at 400 Roma NW, Albuquerque,
NM 87102, and their phone numberis 505-768-2200.

The investigators are currently unrepresented by a bargaining agent. The 15
investigators who have signed cards represent all the Force Division investigators. The
investigators work at the Police Headquarters building.

Since the employee showing of interest exceeds the “50% plus one” requirement for
certification without an election, the APOA respectfully requests the Board to certify the
APOA as the investigators’ exclusive bargaining representative as quickly as possible.

| hereby certify that the representations set forth above are true and accurate to the best
of my knowledge.

Paul E. Broome: APOA Representative



